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In this issue:

· Governor Schwarzenegger signs the Budget
· Legislation Seeks To Bailout Highway Trust Fund Until September 2009

· Measure R Highway Program Advisory Committee Meeting

· Strong Audit Performance From Risk Management’s Workers’ Compensation Administration Unit
· San Gabriel Valley Tribune Inquiry on Azusa Gateway Project funded by Transportation Enhancement Activities (TEA)



	Governor Schwarzenegger Signs the Budget

Governor Arnold Schwarzenegger signed the budget and accompanying trailer bills today. We have attached a summary of his budget solution for your review.  The Governor used his line-item veto authority to make an additional $650 million in cuts to the budget. Last week, as the Legislature finalized its adoption of the budget bills, several trailer bills were left out of the budget package, creating a $1.1 billion hole in the budget. The Assembly did not adopt the proposal to shift Highway Users Tax Account (HUTA) funds from local cities and counties to pay for transportation bond debt service and allow oil drilling off the coast of Santa Barbara. The budget package was sent to the Governor unbalanced. The Governor made approximately $488 million in cuts and $168 million in accounting maneuvers. Most of the Governor’s cuts were in Health & Human Services. There were no additional cuts to education.
In regards to Transportation funding, the budget included:
· A shift of a total of $876 million from fuel sales tax spillover revenues to offset General Fund obligations 

· A loan of $135 million from the State Highway Account to the General Fund to be repaid by June 30, 2013 

· The updated revenue estimates of the February budget cut to public transportation, which provides over $300 million in General Fund savings 

· Suspension of local airport grants for $4 million in savings. 

· Full funding to the High Speed Rail Authority ($139 million) from Proposition 1A bond funds 

· No suspension of Proposition 42 

The Legislature is officially in summer recess but is already making plans to come back in August to deal with some of the loose ends that were left unresolved, such as implementing the cuts in the Corrections Department. In addition, we expect the Legislature to be back in budget negotiations this Fall given some of the accounting gimmicks and financial assumptions that were made.  

Legislation Seeks To Bailout Highway Trust Fund Until September 2009

Today, Chairman Charles Rangel (D-NY) of the House Ways and Means Committee and Chairman John Olver (D-MA) of the House Appropriations Committee jointly introduced HR 3357 (see attached), which transfers $5 billion from the General Fund of the Treasury to the Highway Trust Fund's Highway Account. In addition, the legislation does not allow Highway Trust Fund balances to earn interest prospectively until September 30, 2009.

This legislation could be considered on the House floor under suspension of the rules on Wednesday, July 29, 2009. I will continue to keep the board apprised of any developments related to this matter.    

Measure R Highway Program Advisory Committee Meeting

Today we held our first meeting of the Measure R Highway Advisory Committee.  This Committee is composed of representatives from the County of Los Angeles, City of Los Angeles, Caltrans and the subregional/Council of Governments (COGs).  The role of the Committee is to assist in developing a vision and timing of the Highway Program for our Long Range Transportation Plan including the highway projects identified in the Measure R Expenditure Plan. 

At the meeting, we presented a status of the individual Measure R projects, definition of Caltrans’ Operational Improvements for their consideration and a very preliminary five-year cash flow schedule for Measure R Highway project implementation (attached) to jump start the discussion. Committee members were asked to provide comments. Some key issues raised included: desire for longer term cash flows, interest in bonding or advancing non-Measure R funds for future Measure R repayment to accelerate projects and concern about the definition of Operational Improvements. The next meeting is scheduled for August 11, 2009.  
Strong Audit Performance from Risk Management's Workers' Compensation Administration Unit
 

In 2008, California's Division of Workers' Compensation Audit Unit evaluated our Workers' Compensation Claims Administration Practices for Compliance with the Labor Code, particularly in the critical areas of timeliness and accuracy of payments to injured workers and the timely issuance of information regarding their claims. 
Although we were alerted last year that we had passed our audit, we did not know our relative ranking to other companies being audited in 2008. This ranking has just been released, and of the 71 insurance companies, self-insured employers and third party administrators audited and subject to a performance rating in 2008, we were ranked 7th, placing us in the top 10%.
San Gabriel Valley Tribune Inquiry on Azusa Gateway Project Funded by Transportation Enhancement Activities (TEA) 

This afternoon, Media Relations received an inquiry from a reporter with the San Gabriel Valley Tribune about the potential 2009 Call for Projects Azusa Gateway Project. He was interested in the potential projects funding source, transportation enhancement activities (TEA). The project will create a gateway into Azusa and the San Gabriel Valley by enhancing the intersection of the 210 Freeway and Azusa Avenue. Planning staff explained the project was funded through Transportation Enhancement Activities (TEA). These are Federal funds provided for projects that enhance mobility or encourage quality-of-life in or around transportation facilities through urban design. Staff explained this project would serve as a gateway to Azusa and the San Gabriel Valley.  MTA received 47 applications in this category, 15 were identified for funding. The amount of allocated funding for these projects is $10M for the next five years. The projects will be presented to MTA Board Members for approval at the September meeting. The story is expected to run in the next day or two.


	Metro.net Home | Press Room | Projects & Programs | Meeting Agendas | Riding Metro | Metro Library 
Los Angeles County Metropolitan Transportation Authority

1 Gateway Plaza

Los Angeles, California 90012-2952

Phone: 213-922-6888

Fax: 213-922-7447

	


